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	School:
	FLAG meeting

	Date and time:
	Monday 03 March 2020 at 7.30pm

	Location:
	Friends Meeting Room, Rosemary Street, Mansfield


	Membership
	
	

	‘A’ denotes absence
	
	

	
	
	Ms J Thompson

	
	
	Ms P Oakes

	
	
	Ms D Hunt

	
	
	Ms R Cutts (Vice-chair)

	
	
	Mr G Cutts (Secretary)

	
	A
	Ms E Keogh

	
	A
	Mr M Keogh

	
	A
	Ms S Maiden (Treasurer)

	
	
	Ms J Harrison (Chair) (Minutes)

	
	
	Ms S Eadsforth (Group Manager)

	
	A
	Mr T Yousaf (Fostering Service Manager)

	
	
	Mr S Edwards (Service Director, NCC Children’s Services)

	
	
	Ms J McLaughlin (Children’s IRO)

	
	
	Ms D England

	
	
	Ms M McKeeman

	
	
	Ms J Morris

	
	
	Ms T Jervis

	
	
	Ms C Mcdonald

	
	A
	Ms L Webster

	
	A
	Ms R Garner

	
	
	Ms S Dawson

	
	
	Ms K Wheat

	
	
	

	
	
	


	In attendance

	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	FLAG/01/20
	Apologies


	Action

	
	Apologies were received, and accepted, from Mr T Yousaf, Ms S Maiden, Ms E Keogh, Mr M Keogh, Ms L Webster and Ms R Garner

The chair stated that refreshments prior to meetings will be available from 7.00pm, with meetings starting at 7.30pm, with the exception of the AGM which will remain a 7.00pm start.


	

	FLAG/02/20
	Last minutes


	

	
	The minutes of the FLAG meeting held on 25 November 2019, having been previously circulated, were agreed as a true record.

Ms D England advised they had been omitted from membership and was in attendance on 25.11.19


	

	FLAG/03/20
	Outstanding actions


	

	
	The following actions were noted:

· Carer reported that remittance attachments were still not opening in some case. It was thought that downloading software enabled devices to open the pdf although there is a second pdf sent out the following day that opens for some without issues but not for others. In addition to this it was asked if the itemised remittance was now available to everyone – Ms S Eadsforth to make further enquiries with payments team

· Babysitting – Ongoing, Mr Yousaf previously reported that all fostering policies are currently being reviewed, with a view to providing support via local hubs which is now close to being rolled out across the service.

· My Bag – bags are still not automatically arriving with children. Carer reported that the bags are having a positive impact on those children who have received a bag. Mr Yousaf to remind service managers about the scheme.  Mr Yousaf to email foster carers to inform them that they can request the bags if they have not been received.  Mr Yousaf stated that supervising social workers should be the first port of call if bags have not been received. Carer suggested that provider of My Bag could be contacted to give feedback on the take up of the bags - Ms Harrison to email provider
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	FLAG/04/20
	Financial position


	

	
	Ms Harrison stated that the balance as of 05 November 2019 was £3,501.29 

Ms Harrison now authorised signatory

The chair noted that only two of the four support groups had requested funding for the previous year. 

Ms P Oakden had requested funding for the 2020 Fostering’s Got Talent Event but had yet to state amount required. Event date now set for 15 May 2020


	SE

	FLAG/05/20
	Guest speaker


	

	
	There was no guest speaker in attendance 


	

	FLAG/06/20
	Service update – Fostering


	

	
	Ms Eadsforth updated the meeting on the following:

· Training being rolled out during March 2020 for Supervising Social Workers, Social Workers and Family Workers incorporating Attachment and Dyadic Developmental Psychotherapy (DDP). Bespoke training plan had been devised with consultation from Educational Psychotherapist to prepare for therapeutic service vision. Carer raised concerns about an Educational Psychotherapist understanding of therapeutic care given in the home environment. Ms Eadsforth advised that Educational Psychotherapist would continue to support and develop training and would be trauma informed.Carer shared their experience of training presented by NATP (National Association of Therapeutic Parenting) as being beneficial. Suggested that Training Co-ordinator be invited to speak at FLAG meeting.

· Family Workers now working as a team with Therapeutic Support Workers from Fostering Futures Team. They will be managed by Short Breaks and Fostering Service Disabled Children Team Manager R Goodison and available for everyone to access.

· Fostering Support Hubs had now been established with dates for hub meetings to be sent out. Carer advised that they had received a date of 15.03.2020 for their hub meeting but not all carers had received a date as yet. Ms Eadsforth advised that all hubs would be identified and receive dates soon.

· Promotional Event at Sherwood Forest had been successful.

· Monthly email news letters being distributed

· More focus on availability of structured training and Carers encouraged to request support to access on line booking system. Carer raised concerns about Mandatory training availability and flexibility for those who need dates in advance. Ms Eadsforth advised that this would be explored

· Fostering’s Got Talent Event to take place in Mansfield on 15 May 2020 and email for entries to be sent out
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	FLAG/07/20
	Service update – Children’s Services


	

	
	Mr Edwards updated the meeting on the following:

.

· Ofsted Report published and now available

· Policies and procedures continue to be reviewed with the intention of making fostering less bureaucratic, while still working within National Fostering Standards. 

· Recruitment and Assessment team continue to promote the service with Facebook updates and there had been a significant increase in enquiries
· Child Specific Placement Profiles are being posted regularly
· 23 new assessments have been processed with 21 visits made and 12 panels booked and one transfer from IFA to local authority. 27 carers leaving the service. Carer raised concerns about children being placed with IFA’s when local authority carers were without placements
· Faith Groups and District Councils are some of the communities being approached
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	FLAG/08/20
	Independent reviewing officers


	

	
	Ms McLaughlin updated the meeting on the following:

· Confirmed that they were now receiving a copy of FLAG minutes

· Carer raised concern about generic LAC Packs for infants and toddlers were inappropriate and child specific packs would be better


	

	FLAG/09/20
	Corporate parenting


	

	
	Nothing Significant to report. Next Committee 23.03.2020  10.30


	

	FLAG/10/20
	Carers’ concerns and matters arising


	

	
	The following concerns were discussed and noted:

· Mr Yousaf to contact training and recruitment team regarding link to leaflet for School Procedure training.

· Therapeutic Training - NATP leaflet distributed and carer suggested membership could be applied for by individual support groups to access the various training and strategies offered by NATP online.

· Management of Allegations and the impact it has on carers and their families was discussed. Carers raising concerns about how working therapeutically with young people frequently led to allegations or concerns that were distorted. Procedures not always being followed leaving carers uninformed. Mr Edwards advised that being rigorous in their investigations and following procedures to safeguard children was the services priority in light of the historic events highlighted in the iicsa report. It was said to be important for the child to be heard and malicious comments identified. It was recognised that the process was slow. Consideration being made to having a dedicated team to help with support during managing allegations to help the process run smoothly. Ms Harrison advised that carers need to keep their reporting and recordings up to date with accurate, factual accounts being the best way to safeguard themselves in the event of a concern or allegation being made.  Reporting and Recording training available for carers to register their interest on the learning pool site. Carer requested availability of counciling for those who are subject to an allegation as secondary trauma and compassion fatigue had a significant impact on carers and their families.
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	FLAG/11/20
	Any other business


	

	
	Inspire Training leaflets distributed as carers are able to access the courses free of charge. Booking to be made by phone to receive free place on chosen course. Different libraries offer different courses and more information can be found on the Inspire Training Website.

Carers reported complications with logging onto learning pool. Contacting the supporting officer to discuss any difficulties was advised.

Gym membership as part of leaving care package would be free upon application including those with a staying put agreement

Discounts on goods and services for carers listed within the Foster Carers Handbook available online
	

	FLAG/12/20
	Dates of future meetings


	

	
	The following dates for future meetings were noted:

Monday 1 June 2020: AGM at 7.00pm and meeting at 7.30pm


	

	
	The meeting closed at 9.30 pm.


	


Signed .............Julie Harrison.......  ........................................(chair)
Date .......05.03.20.....................
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